Bradworthy CP School
Friday 28th September 2007

Dear Parents,

Harvest Meal

The school will be hosting a Harvest Meal at 1.00pm on 16th October. We hope to welcome grandparents and the over 60s of our community into school to have dinner with us.

As you know we are now running our own kitchens. The food that we serve the children is bought fresh and locally and it is wonderfully prepared. During this year’s Harvest we would like to share the food which we give our children with our community.     

The menu will be as follows :

Roast Beef and Yorkshire Pudding
Roast Potatoes,
Carrots, Cabbage and Peas.

Trifle

Tea or Coffee to follow.

Some of the children from Class 5 will be waiting on the tables and it is our intention that the children provide some entertainment.

I hope that as many people as possible will be able to come along. If the children have grandparents living locally please let them know about our harvest meal and please also to feel free to invite neighbours and friends as well.

We will be making a small charge of only £5.00 per meal which will cover our costs. Tickets are limited and available on a first come first served basis and replies should be made by Thursday 10th October.

Please book meals by returning the form at the bottom of this letter or by phoning the school office on 241365.  
School Meals

We have been serving over 90 meals a day this week and it is fantastic to see so many children enjoying the wonderful meals which Janet and Angie prepare each day.

In addition to the midday meals which they prepare, they also run an excellent break service each day.

At a cost of only 30p a day the children can buy a healthy drink (milk, milkshakes, fruit juice, etc) and a snack. The snacks are very varied during the week and include things like fruit, bread, homemade biscuits / cakes, sandwiches, pizza and toast. 
I think the service offers an excellent alternative to things like crisps and it is good to see it being used so heavily.

Can I remind you that in some circumstances children are entitled to free school meals.

Your child will qualify for free meals if you receive Income Based Jobseeker’s Allowance, the Guarantee Element of Pensions Credit or Child Tax Credit where income is less than £14,155. 
In addition to providing children with the good quality meals which they are entitled increasing the number of free school meals we serve increases the amount of funding which the school gets each year as part of its annual budget.

It is in everyone’s interests that everyone who is entitled applies so if you think your child / children may be please get in touch with our office.

All communications linked to this will be completely confidential.  
Sports News

It is great to see so many children taking part in our clubs and getting so much pleasure from them. We have always had high levels of participation but I think that they are higher than ever at the moment.
Our programme of sports fixtures will begin next week when we will be playing away football matches against Bradford School. Your child will be told in a separate letter if they are playing.

I’m sure we’ll have several matches before half term.

In addition to our usual range of sports clubs we have also started a surfing club this term. Each Friday of this half term 19 children from Years 5 and 6 are surfing at Crooklets beach in Bude. We’ve also got 10 children on a waiting list so we will be running the club again later in the year.

It is wonderful that so many children want to take part.
PTA Report

The following people have been elected to the PTA committee:
Chair


Jackie Ferrier
Vice Chair

Lou Harwood
Secretary

Karen Heard
Finance


Teresa Cheel
Social Secretaries

Vacant

Unfortunately the meeting was very badly attended and whilst we were able to fill posts like Chair the roll of social secretary (often filled by several people on a small sub-committee in the past) is vacant.

The bulk of the PTA’s fund raising activities are organised by the social secretary / secretaries and it will be hard to operate with this vacancy.

The PTA has had to decide to cancel the “Fizz and Quiz” night which had been planned for this October.

They will still be running the upcoming Halloween and Christmas discos, and the Christmas party but without proper support events like this will also be at risk in the future.

All activities will now have to be planned in full committee meetings and this is obviously less efficient. The fact that these committee meeting s have been very poorly attended recently will also make this difficult.

The PTA does an amazing amount of work for the school, raising over £4000 last year alone, but it can only function with your support.

You really are all very welcome and we welcome new faces and new ideas so please come forward and support us.

If the PTA is forced to fold the children will suffer.   
Second Hand Books

Chrissie Wilson (our outgoing Chair of PTA) will be running a second hand book stall in school.
There will be a bookcase in reception from Monday morning. If you have any second hand books we would be grateful if you would donate them to school. All you have to do is bring them, or send them, in and leave them on the bookcase. If it’s full leave them in the box beside it and Chrissie will sort them out.

The books will cost 50p each. If you want to buy a book simply take it and leave 50p in the honesty box which will be on, or beside the bookcase.

I think that this is a really good idea and I’m sure it will raise some extra funds for the school.

I would like to thank Chrissie for her idea and for her offer to run the scheme.

Uniform

I understand that some parents have said that they are finding it a bit difficult to get hold of long grey socks. 

Unfortunately we are out of stock in school at present, however we will be getting a delivery in the next couple of weeks so that those boys who do not have long socks at present will be able to get them before we get too far into the Autumn Term. 
Web Site

If you’ve looked at our web site recently you will know that it hasn’t been updated yet.
I fully intend to put this right this weekend so check it out next week at www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk.
Headlice

For the first time in ages we’ve had a couple of instances of headlice and I’m sure that none of us want them to spread. Please check your children’s hair so that you can take appropriate action where necessary. 

Can I remind you that long hair should be tied back when the children are in school.
Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
